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BHS:  The contractors are still working on getting everything completed.  We are still waiting on getting the software fully installed for the HVAC system.  This cannot be completed until all HVAC systems are up and running.  We are going re-start the cooling tower over spring break.  This will allow the system to offer cool air.  We will also be able to see how close we are to completion of the HVAC project.  We are in the process of picking out colors to replace the carpeting in the classrooms and stairwells.  The classroom carpet replacement will take place over two years.  The plaster repair work in the classroom will take place this summer.  The rooms that require this work will be phase 2 of the carpet replacement and take place in 2024.  We have hired a new custodian at the high school.  His name is Josh Murphy and he will work second shift.


GES:  We had a building walkthrough to identify concerns or issues moving forward.  Some items that we are looking to address are, improving the upper playground area where mud is consistently an issue.  We also have erosion in the back of the building around the rear steps and old preschool playground.  The water runoff in the back east parking lot continues to present problems.

Athletic Complex:  Runoff from the top of the hill at Liberty Plastics continues to be a major issue.  At this time, any precipitation creates a mud waterfall in the east end of the stadium.  There is a major drainage issue at the top of the hill, not on our property, that is creating the problem.  We spent two weeks removing mud from the track.  We rented a bobcat to help with this project.  This still a concern.  Our athletic booster group organized a clean up at the stadium.  They were able to remove a couple of dead trees that could have caused major problems.

Transportation:  Our Preschool, Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Homebound and ATC routes are all running their normal schedules.  So far, our partnership with Dayton and Ft. Thomas is running smoothly transporting to and from ATC.  We are hoping this is temporary as it puts a strain on all of our drivers.  We will be meeting in the next couple of weeks to start planning for ATC transportation next year.

